

# Looking Ahead

#### ESL MEETING

Monday, March 2 at 10:30 AM in the Conference Room

#### VESTRY OFFICERS

Tuesday, March 3 at 10:30 AM in the Rector's Office

#### FINANCE COMMITTEE

Thursday, March 5 at 9 AM in the Conference Room

## ANNUAL TOUR OF HOMES

Friday, March 6 at 10 AM in the Parish Hall

#### MEN'S GROUP

Tuesdays, March 10 & 24 at 8 AM in the Conference Room

#### SOCIAL ACTIVITIES

Tuesday, March 10 at 11 AM in the Conference Room

#### VESTRY

Tuesday, March 10 at 6 PM in the Conference Room

#### OUTREACH COMMITTEE

Monday, March 16 at 10 Aм in the Library

#### COMMUNICATIONS

Thursday, March 19 at 10 AM in the Library

#### REFUGEE & BORDER MINISTRY

Monday, March 23 at 1:30 рм in the Library, and Wednesday, March 25 at 1 рм in the Parish Hall

# THE FRANCISCAN STAFF

The Newsletter of the people of

# Saint Francis in the Valley Episcopal Church 600 South La Cañada Drive Green Valley AZ 85614

Vol. 57, No. 3 March 2020

Our mission is to live as Christ's heart and hands in the world.

## From our Interim Rector ...

#### Prepare to Embrace the Future

Sylvia and I moved from California to Arizona in 2017. Family economics motivated us, and we called our family migration 'our adventure.' Our challenge was what to do with the accumulated memorabilia of two lifetimes and a 28-year marriage, all stowed in our capacious California home of 23 years.

How will we accommodate the furniture, the books, the photos, the furnishings—all loaded and precious with memories and meaning that mark our lifetimes—when we are moving to a new home with more windows and light, but with much less storage space? When we looked at our belongings we felt our beloved past suddenly cast a menacing shadow over our bright future. So with much discussion, we gave away 90% of our furniture. I sold 1000 books from my library. We left behind 60% of our wardrobe and furnishings. We decided we had to let go of that much of our California past in order to make space for a bright Arizona future.

As it turned out for us, many of the essentials from our past that we did pack up and bring we quickly learned were not essential for the Arizona future we have gladly embraced. Now they recognize me at Goodwill when I drive up to drop off another carload of 'essentials.'

In Lent, we are letting go of parts of our past—the good and the bad of it: freeing up spiritual space and energy, in order to embrace the bright future God is offering us. Our past is made up of so many precious things: memories, stories, photos, memorabilia. But we spend a lot of energy and attention storing and maintaining all that material past: energy and attention we will need in order to discern and embrace the new future God offers us.

This spring, I invite you to the observance of a holy Lent. Choose a worship discipline which helps you to cherish and release some of your past, through both thanksgiving and repentance. Then come to our Wednesday lenten suppers, and let visionary speakers help you to discern and embrace what is coming: God's future for you.

In Christ's love,

# Senior Warden's Notes

To lay the groundwork for what I will be writing about in the next ten months I refer to what Admiral James Stavridis, USN (Ret) writes in his introduction to his book Sailing True North. Ten Admirals and the Voyage of Character. . . "I wish to illuminate...the most essential qualities of character...demonstrate how they contribute to effective leadership and make the case that by using this information, each of us can chart a course toward becoming the best we can possibly be within our own lives. That voyage of character is the most important journey each of us ever makes." He adds . . . "I am also motivated by a growing sense...that we are witnessing the slow death of character, driven by a global popular culture that has tuned increasingly away from classic values—honesty, commitment, resilience, accountability, moderation—to a world that moves at breakneck speed and refuses to slow down and consider what is right and just."

We learn from these ten admirals he writes about that the quality of finding sufficient time to think and reflect is a crucial part of building character. And he adds the following defining observation..."character is what you do when you think no one is looking."

Now to move on to our first example of a quality of character that stands a commander well above his contemporaries, and certainly beyond the expectations of his fiercest enemies. As the history of famous sea battles survives the ages, one in particular stands out: that being the half-century nightmare of the Persian invasions of Greece between 499 and 449 B.C.

One of our author's favorite readings of those early sea battles featured Themistocles, the Athenian admiral who won a pivotal battle at Salamis, where he found himself outmanned and outnumbered by manpower and number of oar-propelled warships by five to one. His strategy was to lure the much larger fleet into the confined waters of the Straits of Salamis off the coast of Athens, and he then led his free Greeks to victory over the much larger number of oarsmen of the Persian fleet.

And what was it that set Themistocles apart from his contemporaries? Was it a birthright he had inherited? Was it the reputation of the schools that provided the basis for his naval training? Was it the caliber of the leaders who taught from their own experiences, and were supported by the oral histories of a number of other exceptional heroes of the present and earlier decades?

What was quickly recognized in this popular and highly respected naval officer was the vision for success which he employed to sell his countrymen on the need for Athens and its sister seaport of Piraeus to become a maritime contender, and to do this required the near total commitment of financial backing to build a fleet of fighting ships manned by highly

Senior Warden's Notes - continued on page 3

# THE FRANCISCAN STAFF

Published monthly except June & August by

#### Saint Francis in the Valley Episcopal Church

600 South La Cañada Drive Green Valley AZ 85614

(520) 625-1370 – www.stfrancis.azdiocese.org www.facebook.com/stfrancisgvaz

THE RT. REV. JENNIFER REDDALL,
Bishop

THE REV. CANON COLVILLE SMYTHE

Interim Rector

The Rev. Becky Williamson
Deacon

#### THE VESTRY

Wayne North, Senior Warden;
Julie Reppenhagen, Junior Warden;
Mary Beth Bates, Bill Baucom, Sandy Eckstein,
Kristi Menix, Orji Isiogu, Sandy Russell,
Cheryl Tardy-Albin, Helen Mullaly, Jenica Hisko,
ex officio: Erik Ringkjob, Treasurer;
Bobbi Tucker, Clerk

CHURCH STAFF Gerald Near

Parish Administrator

**Deborah Harby** 

Financial Officer

**Gerald Near** 

Director of Music

Beth-el Klein

Administrative Assistant

J. Michael Case

Organist

**Sharlyn Matthews** 

Director Emeritus, Handbell Ensemble

Sophia Witte

Handbell Ensemble Director

John Colip

**Head Sexton** 

Susan Whitney, Henry Ramirez, Clyde Tardy

**Assistant Sextons** 

The mission of

St. Francis in the Valley, Green Valley, is to live as Christ's heart and hands in the world.

Senior Warden's Notes - continued from page 2

trained crews of both officers and able bodied seamen.

Sailing against the Persian fleet required Themistocles to expend every bit of his tactical brilliance and personal charisma, supported by every man and every oar in his vastly outnumbered fleet.

In the end, it was an extraordinary victory, and one that is still studied at the Naval Academy. It reflected not only the tactical brilliance of Themistocles, but also his character; the ability to reach deeply inside himself, at a moment when everyone around him was frightened and fearing the worst, and rally people to his cause. Themistocles possessed a combination of vision, energy, and charisma, that has seldom been equaled in naval history.

Themistocles demonstrated the power of persuasion through his use of vision, decisiveness, and resilience to foster the role of Creativity, a significant component when considering what it takes to fully develop the most desirous qualities of character traits in our leaders, past, present, and future, and other key features that contribute to the full development of the necessary components which are the building blocks of Character, through the roles played by some of our most influential naval officers, past and present, and all having served as Navy Admirals.

## Wayne North, Senior Warden

# Become an Honorary Grandparent

Once again we invite all parisioners to participate in our partnership ministry of nearly eight years with the Imago Dei Middle School in Tucson. The school, one of five schools operating under the umbrella of the Arizona Episcopal Schools Foundation, operates with grades five through eight, 5½ days a week, 11 months a year. The curriculum is specifically designed to help bring students, many of whom may be a year or two behind their peers when they begin as a fifth-grade scholar, up to that expected for their appropriate age level by the time they graduate from eighth grade. Most often English is the second language in their homes, if at all, as well as the home being parented by a single parent. Nearly all families involved are at poverty level or below. All things considered, these young scholars certainly deserve special recognition for the four years of impressive academic achievement they worked so hard for.

The families are proud of their student's accomplishments and we should be as well. Our goal again this year is to raise through contributions from you, our

parishioners, \$2,000 to give us the opportunity to provide each of the twenty 8th grade graduating scholars a \$100 Visa Gift Card in recognition of their academic achievements. Make your checks payable to St. Francis, with the notation *Imago Dei Middle School* on the memo line, and place in the offering plate or drop off in the Parish Office.

Graduation is set for some time during the third week in May in Tucson, and we will share more details soon as to the specific date and location of the commencement exercises. We hope to see you there as "Honorary Grandparents!" In recent years, we've had as many as three dozen parishioners attending graduation, and this year I'd love to see that number grow to four or even five dozen attending as Honorary Grandparents. Stay tuned for additional information as it becomes available. I thank you for responding to our invitation to share in this most worthwhile and gratifying ministry. Meanwhile, give me, Wayne North, a call at 715-205-8374, or call Orji Isiogu at 517-230-7149 should you have questions. Wayne North

# 'Being Christian'...You're Invited!

Our former Archbishop of Canterbury, Dr. Rowan Williams, has written a lucid and luminous description of Christian life, titled Being Christian: Baptism, Bible, Eucharist, Prayer. This Lent, I invite you to read and discuss this challenging introduction to the basic elements of Christian life.

We will meet on four consecutive Lenten Mondays, from 2 to 3:30 pm, in the Conference Room. 15 copies of Being Christian are available in the church office from Monday the 24th, for \$9 each. When they are gone, you can order directly from Amazon.

Here is the schedule:

March 2 Baptism

9 Bible

16 Eucharist

23 Prayer

Come, refresh your spirit this Lent! 7n. Colville





# St. Francis in the Valley 2020 Tour of Homes

The 2020 Tour of Homes is almost here. On Friday, March 6 from 10 AM to 4 PM, we will be hosting tours of six beautiful homes, from simple to ornate. This is a major fundraising event for St. Francis and we hope that you will want to be a part of the Tour in some way.

Tickets priced at \$25 (admits one) are available at the Parish Office and Talents Unlimited Boutique, the

Chamber of Commerce, Sue's Creative Coyote and Javelina Run Restaurant (in the Continental Plaza), and online at www.stfrancisgvaz. org. Remember, ALL profits benefit local charities.

There is still time for you to think about how you can help. As you know, it takes many hands to bring this event to life. Our Transportation Team is looking for volunteer drivers to take our guests to and from the Tour homes; our Gourmet Shoppe needs donations of pies, cookies, breads, jams, spiced nuts, or other goodies

(if you like to cook, think of preparing a treat for our Shoppe to sell); the Silent Auction Team is looking for donations too (craft items, pictures, jewelry, and other special items to be auctioned off the day of the Tour). We encourage you to sign up in the Parish Hall after services. And encourage your friends and neighbors to come to this special event. They will love it. Please help us make this the best Tour of Homes ever.

# Seekers Discussion Group

The Seekers Group meets each Thursday at 12:30 PM in the Conference Room. Everyone is welcome at any meeting. For additional information, please call Anne Charter at 625-9591. Weekly updates are in Sunday service leaflets and 'New From the Pews.'

Do we have...

your@e-mail.address?

# Handbells Anyone?

St. Francis' new handbell ensemble is up and running under the direction of Sophia Witte. Rehearsals are held on Wednesdays at 2 PM in the Choir Loft. Any questions, call Sophia at 520-509-5037, or email her at smw\_witte@yahoo.com.

## Social Activities

Sign-ups for Lenten Suppers have already begun and we invite you to add your name to the list after Sunday

> services, or in the Parish Office during the week. Please print your name clearly; we will not be issuing tickets, but we will be ckecking you in at the door. In order for us to have enough food it's important we have a good hold on attendance, so please do sign up in advance. Each supper will be \$7 per person this year. Our soup menu will be posted at sign up desk (as usual, chef Mark will be preparing unforgettable fare, so don't miss it).

Hurry as Lent began

on Ash Wednesday! Questions? Get in touch with Sandy Eckstein via email at seckste2@gmail.com

# Rides to Lenten Suppers?

The St. Francis Men's Group will be offering transportation to the Lenten Suppers for those needing a ride. Give Dave Dunn a call at 625-5324, or Charlie Reppenhagen at 207-5458 to make arrangements.

# Driver Orientation Meeting

There will be an orientation meeting for Tour Of Homes drivers on Monday, March 2, at 2 PM and Tuesday, March 3 at 10 AM. Both meetings will be held in the Vulliamy Room and should last 45 minutes to an one hour. It is important that drivers make one of the two meetings to pick up the orientation package and route map. If you have questions, please call Dave Dunn at 625-5324 or Chris Arundell at 777-6995.

# What's Coming?

Wednesdays in Lent, 2020 March 4 – What's Coming in Pastoral Care? The Rev. Amy Jacober, Ph.D. March 11 – What's Coming in Migration Ministry?

Fr. David Chavez March 18 – What's Coming to St. Francis? Fr. Warren Leibovich

March 25 – What's Coming in Stewardship? Canon Timothy Dombek

April 1 – What's Coming to the Episcopal Church? Bishop Jennifer Reddall

SCHEDULE FOR LENTEN WEDNESDAYS 5 рм – Stations of the Cross in the Courtyard 5:30 рм – Soup Supper in the Parish Hall 6:15 PM – Address: 'What's Coming?' 7 рм – Blessing and on our way, rejoicing

#### MARCH BIRTHDAYS

- 2 Melinda Kleineweber
- 3 Norman Nelson
- 4 Ginny Arundell
- 4 Walter Bird
- 4 Deborah Pennels
- 6 Brooklyn House
- 6 Willow House
- 7 Rolando Altamirano
- 7 Stuart Findley
- 8 Bob Law
- 9 Frank Anderson
- 9 Victor Levine
- 10 George Anderson
- 10 Don Ward
- 11 Bob Bates
- 11 Christine Conley
- 11 Jack Ernest
- 11 Loren Thompsen
- 11 Margaret Thompson
- 12 Larry Bear
- 12 Leon Lies
- 12 Penny Philip
- 12 Helen Symes
- 12 Dawn Wagaman
- 14 Ann Paulson
- 16 Beth-el Klein
- 17 Norma Cornelison
- 18 Susan Meislahn
- 18 Dale Plante
- 18 Jennifer Symons
- 19 Michael Wilson
- 22 Linda Hornyan
- 22 William Miller
- 22 Vincent Remillard
- 22 Jylene Wright
- 22 Kristin Zimmerman
- 24 Sib Barratt
- 24 Patricia McCarthy
- 25 William Cowen
- 25 Jan Travis
- 26 Margaret Terrell
- 28 Rita Beil
- 28 Jeffrey Matto
- 28 Ramon Silva
- 28 Marge Wyly
- 29 Leslie Bindschadler
- 29 George Latch
- 30 Kenneth Jakubiak
- 31 Neil Messick

#### MARCH ANNIVERSARIES

- 6 Lee & Norma Cornelison
- 12 Richard & Kaye Tinney

- 15 Stephen & Nancy Secaur
- 16 Ginny & Chris Arundell
- 23 Scott & Annie Whiteside
- 24 David & Carol Vleck
- 29 Kenneth & Stephanie Huszar

# Lenten Liturgical Music

Lent begins with the Ash Wednesday liturgy and ends with the reading of one of the Passion narratives appointed for Palm Sunday—Matthew, Mark or Luke. (Holy Week is sometimes added into the season, thus marking the end of Lent as Holy Saturday.)

The Sundays in Lent are not counted in the forty days of the season (all Sundays being understood as feasts of the Resurrection) although the atmosphere, both liturgical and musical, in the Sunday liturgies is somewhat subdued. In Lent we don't add things to sing; we take some things away. For example, the Gloria in excelsis Deo (Glory to God in the highest) is not sung in Lent (it returns at the Great Vigil of Easter), and—the one we always remember to forget—Alleluia is not said (or sung) before and after the Pascha nostrum (Christ our Passover...); it also disappears from the Dismissal. Lenten hymns (all 13 of them) are devoid of 'alleluias' too, and the character of hymnody during this penitential season is, again, somewhat subdued. (Some hymns traditionally associated with Lent are hidden away in the present Hymnal; that is, they are not to be found in the 'Lent' section, but elsewhere in the

The Great Litany (Prayer Book page 148) is usually sung (or said) on the First Sunday in Lent; it sets

a solemn tone for the weeks to fol-

There is a great deal of choral music (and organ music too) for Lent. It ranges in character from the stoical to the insufferably sentimental. More music is written today for Lent and Holy Week than for any of the other liturgical seasons, or so it seems to this observer. Most of it is set to traditional texts associated with the season. How much of it will survive is anybody's guess.

The serious and solemn tone of Lent is lifted somewhat on the Fourth Sunday, known as 'Mid-Lent.' Alleluias are still avoided, but rose-colored vestments are donned by the clergy and choral and organ music—hymns too—take on a brighter aspect. Then it's back to business on the Fifth Sunday, Psalm 130 (Out of the depths...) and all.

The Book of Common Prayer (page 265) invites all Christians "to the observance of a holy Lent, by self-examination and repentance; by prayer, fasting, and self-denial; and by reading and meditating on God's holy Word." The music of Lent takes up these themes, and the best of it doesn't attempt to reduce us to tears or invite us to beat ourselves up. That said, it's still probably not appropriate to wish you a 'happy Lent.' But I'll do it anyway: happy Lent.

Gerald



## March 2020 **Parish Events Only**

## Sunday, March 1 - Lent 1

8:00a -Holy Eucharist 10:00a -Holy Eucharist

#### Monday, March 2

9:00a -Morning Prayer – Cpl 10:30a -ESL Meeting – CR

1:30p -Grief Support – SFR

2:00p -Fr. Colville's Class - CfR

-Home Tour Drivers – VR

## Tuesday, March 3

9:00a -Staff Meeting - L

10:00a -Home Tour Drivers - VR

10:30a -Vestry Officers - RO

1:00p -Stephen Ministry - VR

## Wednesday, March 4

9:00a -Holy Eucharist - Cpl

2:00p -Handbells - Loft

5:00p -Stations of the Cross

5:30p -Lenten Supper - PH

## Thursday, March 5

9:00a -Finance Committee - CfR

10:15a -Centering Prayer - Cpl

12:15p -Seekers Discussion – CfR

2:00p -Parish Choir - Loft

#### Friday, March 6 – Home Tour

8:00a -Bulletins - L

10:00a -Home Tour - PH

#### Saturday, March 7

No Parish events scheduled

#### Sunday, March 8 - Lent 2

8:00a -Holy Eucharist

10:00a -Holy Eucharist

#### Monday, March 9

9:00a -Morning Prayer - Cpl

1:30p -Grief Support - SFR

2:00p -Fr. Colville's Class - CfR

#### Tuesday, March 10

8:00a -Men's Group - CfR

11:00a - Social Activities - CfR

6:00p -Vestry - CfR

#### Wednesday, March 11

9:00a -Holy Eucharist - Cpl

9:30a -DOK - VR

2:00p -Handbells - Loft

5:00p -Stations of the Cross

5:30p -Lenten Supper - PH

#### Thursday, March 12

10:15a -Centering Prayer - Cpl

12:15p -Seekers Discussion - CfR

2:00p -Parish Choir - Loft

#### Friday, March 13

8:00a -Bulletins - L

#### Saturday, March 14

No Parish events scheduled

## Sunday, March 15 - Lent 3

8:00a -Holy Eucharist

10:00a -Holy Eucharist

#### Monday, March 16

9:00a -Morning Prayer - Cpl

10:00a -Outreach - L

2:00p -Fr. Colville's Class - CfR

#### Tuesday, March 17

9:00a -Staff Meeting - L

# Wednesday, March 18

9:00a -Holy Eucharist - Cpl

2:00p -Handbells - Loft

5:00p -Stations of the Cross

5:30p -Lenten Supper - PH

#### Thursday, March 19

8:00a -KBI Brkfst Prep - Ktchn

10:00a -Communications - L

10:15a -Centering Prayer - Cpl

12:15p -Seekers Discussion – CfR

2:00p -Parish Choir - L

-Home Tour Mtg – VR

#### Friday, March 20

6:00a -KBI Brkfst Prep - Ktchn

8:00a -Bulletins - L

#### Saturday, March 21

No Parish events scheduled

#### Sunday, March 22 - Lent 4

8:00a -Holy Eucharist

10:00a -Holy Eucharist

#### Monday, March 23

9:00a -Morning Prayer - Cpl

1:30p -Refugee & Border - L

2:00p -Fr. Colville's Class - CfR

## Tuesday, March 24

8:00a -Men's Group – CfR

#### Wednesday, March 25

9:30a -DOK - VR

1:00p -Border Ministry - PH

2:00p -Handbells - Loft

5:00p -Stations of the Cross

5:30p -Lenten Supper

#### Thursday, March 26

10:15a -Centering Prayer – Cpl

12:15p -Seekers Discussion – CfR

2:00p -Parish Choir - Loft

#### Friday, March 27

8:00a -Bulletins - L

#### Saturday, March 28

No Parish events scheduled

#### Sunday, March 29 - Lent 5

8:00a -Holy Eucharist

10:00a -Holy Eucharist

#### Monday, March 30

9:00a -Morning Prayer - Cpl

#### Tuesday, March 31

No Parish events scheduled

## Calendar Legend

CfR - Conference Room,

L - Library, VR - Vulliamy Room,

PH - Parish Hall,

MR - Meditation Room,

Cpl - Chapel, CR - Classroom,

Ctyd - Courtyard,

MG - Memorial Garden,

SFR - St. Francis Room,

Lby - Labyrinth,

RO - Rector's Office,

Ktchn - Kitchen

#### 2020 Parish Statistics

 $\Box$ 

#### Transfers In

The Rev. Becky Williamson

Sue Moody

**New Members by** 

**Confirmation or** 

## Reception

Donald & Faith Misner

Gary & Anita Jacobs

Ric Pike

#### **Transfers Out**

Norm & Pat Fisher

## Sermons Online

We are now recording sermons, and periodically making them available on the St. Francis web page. Check them out by going to http://stfrancis. azdiocese.org/ and clicking the link that says Sermons Audio/Video. This is helpful if you missed a service and as a referral for someone who might be interested in St. Francis Church.

# Hearts & Hands Care Teams

Our Care Teams are available to parishioners in need of short term assistance during a crisis such as illness or temporary disability. Care Team members can provide home visits, assistance with meals (on a limited basis), or run errands as well as provide information about assistance available through Community organizations. If you need to arrange for Care Team assistance, please contact Julie Reppenhagen at 520-207-5458 or jrepp@snet.net. Our goal to provide Helping Hands to others.

# Home Communion

If you or someone you know would like to have a home visit or the Sacrament brought to you at home, please let Deacon Becky Williamson know by calling her at 480-204-0022 (or via email at 1beckyw@cox.net). We are happy to bring the Sacrament to those who are ill or to anyone who cannot attend services for any reason.

# Stephen Ministry

Have you given any thought to becoming a Stephen Minister? Would you like to explore the basics, the training or anything else about this vital ministry?

For more information cantact: Marybeth Bates (emmymex@yahoo.com or 206-259-0361); Mark Eckstein (az9261954@gmail.com or 433-807-2277); Cheryl Tardy-Albin (ltybbear1@gmail.com or 520-235-9031); or BrandE Faupell (bfaupell@gmail.com or 435-512-0286).

## Altar Flowers

Would you like to have flowers on the altar on a certain Sunday? Flowers can be given in loving memory of someone or in thanksgiving for persons or for a special date and occasion in your life that you wish to celebrate. Say it with flowers! Call the Parish Office or Carol Berg (520-373-5770) with your request. Donations are \$35 for the flowers.

# Prayer Chain

For Prayer Chain requests contact Jim Ratley at 253-365-5093 or, via email, at jnjrats@gmail.com.

# Spiritual Direction

We are fortunate to have professional individual Spiritual Direction available to us at St. Francis. For an appointment please call Charlotte Neyland at 720-289-2750.

# Recycle

We are able to recycle used ink jet cartridges at \$2 each, realizing over \$600 a year toward office supplies. Recycle boxes are located in the Parish Office and just inside the southwest door of the Parish Hall.

# Reserving Meeting Time and Space at Saint Francis

Individuals wishing to reserve meeting space at St. Francis and/or discuss room set-ups should make those arrangements through Administrative Assistant Bethel Klein. It is **essential** your meeting be logged into the Master Calendar. If you need it, be sure to ask for 'set-up' and 'clean-up' time as part of your booking.

One week prior to your event please inventory the pantry next to the kitchen and let Bethel know if there are enough supplies to meet your needs. A parishioner usually shops for us twice a month. Thanks for your help and cooperation.

## Getting Your Event into Parish Publications

Sunday Bulletin notices should be given to the Parish Administrator by NOON the Tuesday prior to the Sunday you wish the notice to appear. Notices should be in written form and sent via email whenever possible.

Franciscan Staff material should be given to the Parish Administrator No Later Than the 10th of the month preceding publication.

# **Address Changes**

Please let us know if your e-mail address, street address, zip code or telephone number changes. Get in touch with Deborah Harby in the Parish Financial Office to update your information for our records.

ST. FRANCIS-IN-THE-VALLEY EPISCOPAL CHURCH 600 South La Cañada Drive Green Valley AZ 85614 PRSRT STD U.S. Postage Paid Green Valley AZ Permit No. 9

# Annual Tour of Homes

March 6 10 AM to 4 PM Don't miss it!

